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12th March 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

 

We wanted to inform you about the changes we are making to how we teach spelling. 

Spelling is a vital part of a child’s learning and something that we rate extremely highly in school. In school, we follow a spelling scheme called No Nonsense spelling which sets out the expectations for children’s spelling and teaches them to choose strategies to help with their spelling. Teaching children the strategies for learning spellings is very important as this helps them to gain independence. The National Curriculum states that by Year 5 and 6, children ‘should be able to spell words that they have not yet been taught by using what they have learnt about how spelling works in English.’ For this to be embedded within our children, practising homophones, patterns, prefixes and suffixes, common exception words and statutory word lists is key. 

To support with this, we have decided that from Year 1 – Year 6, the children will no longer be sent home with spellings to practise for a test, instead our children will be given homework based around their learning of that week to ensure that the learning is embedded. Research and many educational professionals believe that learning a list of spellings does not help children to apply correct spellings to their writing however we believe that the changes we are making will support children in applying spelling to their independent writing. 
We will be continuing with our ‘Spelling Bricks’ as we are seeing an improvement in children’s spelling from these, so please continue to practise these at home, so that your child can be tested on them in school. 

If you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher.  
Kind regards

Mrs Ullah   
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